February 12, 2018
Called Meeting
4:30 PM

The Treutlen County Board of Commissioners met on the above date with the following Commissioners present:  Chairman Lance Hooks, Maynard Edenfield, Homer Rivers, and Cashaunda Smith.  Also present were County Attorney Tom Everett and County Clerk Angie Hooks.
	
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Hooks called the meeting to order and Commissioner Smith gave the invocation.

Chairman Hooks asked that everyone present please stand and be led by Commissioner Edenfield in pledging allegiance to the flag.

Chairman Hooks asked Collin Hopf, the Georgia Emergency Management Agency Field Coordinator, to present the Board with his advice on appointing an EMA Director for Treutlen County. 

Mr. Hopf presented the Board with a packet on Georgia Codes regarding Emergency Management and a job description describing what an EMA Director’s job is on a day-to-day basis.

After Mr. Hopf’s presentation, the Board thanked him for his time, and he excused himself from the meeting.

The Board then discussed putting an advertisement for the position in the newspaper.  Commissioner Hooks asked Clerk Angie Hooks to put an ad in the newspaper stating the requirements for the position of EMA Director, which include:  must be at least 21 years old, have no felonies, a valid driver’s license, at least 2 years of experience in public safety, and the salary is expected to be a minimum of $350.00/month. Application Packets can be picked up at the Commissioners’ Office.  The ad is to run for two weeks, with the deadline on February 23, 2018, at 5:00 PM.

Stacy Smith, who attended the meeting, addressed the Board and stated that today, February 12-March 16, 2018, that FEMA Grants are open for applications.  She offered to write the grants for the County and after some discussion, she excused herself from the meeting so that the Board could have discussion. 

The Board decided to have a short called meeting later in the week or the beginning of the following week to have further discussion on appointing an Interim EMA Director, as well as allowing Stacy Smith to write the FEMA Grants.  During this discussion Commissioner Smith called Commissioner Hollis, who was not able to attend the meeting, to inform her of the goings on in the meeting, as well as to get her input.

There being no further business, Chairman Hooks asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to adjourn and Commissioner Edenfield seconded the motion.  All were in favor, motion carried.



___________________________________		___________________________________
Lance Hooks, Chairman					Angie Hooks, Clerk
